
                                                                                                                                                                                
LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 

 

BULLETIN NO. 900 

 

Date:     Friday 16th November, 2018 

 

Week Commencing 19
th

 November  

Tuesday 20
th

 – Maths Games Morning 

Tuesday 20
th

 – U8 TAG Rugby at Richmond House School 1.30 – 3.30pm 

Tuesday 20
th

 – Table Tennis at Eldwick School – 3.30pm – 5.00pm 

Wednesday 21
st

 – U11 Rugby at Giggleswick School 

 

Coming Soon 

Tuesday 27
th

 – World War 1 Workshop Day for the Juniors 

Wednesday 28
th

 – L6 & U6 Hawkshead Assembly for parents of L6 & U6 – 8.40am 

Wednesday 28
th

 – Form 2 & Form 3 panto visit to Harrogate Theatre 

Thursday 29
th

 – Form 1 visit the Abbey House Museum 

Sunday 2
nd

 December – The Friends Christmas fair – 1.00pm – 3.00pm 

 

UVI and Form 5 loved the films at the ‘Into Film’ Festival earlier this week, their behaviour was exemplary, 

we travelled there and back on the train to Leeds and we all had a fantastic time. 

 

 
 

Congratulations to the Table Tennis Team who performed really well at Bradford Grammar School on 

Wednesday. A huge thank you to Miss Raw for organising this for the children. 

 

Form 4 were very lucky to have Mrs Hollis in school on Wednesday to talk to the children about her travels 

and the Romans, a topic being covered by the class in History. 

 

Our School Book Fair yesterday was certainly busy with lots of children purchasing some super books.  A 

massive thank you must go to Mrs Durkin (Paddy LVI) and Mrs Ferguson (Scarlett Form 5 and George Form 

4) who manned the Book Fair for us from 8.00am – 4.00pm.  A huge portion of the money spent comes 

back into school with books for each class and the Library so thank you to you all! 

 

Today we have all been wearing something spotty for Children In Need, thank you to all the contributions 

which are still coming in, Mrs Smith will be tweeting the total later today.  Thank you to all who have 

contributed and it is not too late if you want to pop something in the collection box this evening. 

 

 

 
 

Mr  N Saunders & All The Staff 

 

 
 

@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 

Fortnite 

 

As a school, we have been becoming increasingly aware of many of our children being allowed to 

access age inappropriate online games outside of school. Many of these games include violent 

scenes, offensive language and acts of sexual depravation. We frequently discuss how to stay safe 

online with the children and would ask you to carefully monitor what exactly they are accessing at 

home, especially when left alone with their devices. A disturbing email was sent to me today 

highlighting a new trend with the game Fortnite, which we felt we needed to share with you. 
  

‘Many of you may be aware of the risks and concerns around children playing the online game 

Fortnite, which has a 12 rating but is played by much younger children.  

  

My wife works in a SEBD school in Rochdale and has today been made aware of an emerging trend, 

where people are playing strip Fortnite using webcams. The rule is that when you achieve a “kill” 

you have to strip off, potentially adding an additional risk from children being exposed to and/or 

sharing indecent images whilst playing the game.  

  

Please could you share this information with parents, colleagues and schools and remind them that 

any inappropriate/unlawful contact with children online needs to be reported. ‘   
  
Regards 
  
Richard Hodgins 
Senior Practitioner 
Crisis Team 
Bradford CAMHS 

 

 

 

Forest Schools 

Autumn Term 

 

Half Term 2 

21/11/18 Form 4 

28/11/18 Form 5 

05/12/18 Lower 6 

12/12/18 Upper 6 

 

Spring Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

09/01/19 Form 2 27/02/19 Form 2 

16/01/19 Form 3 06/03/19 Form 4 

23/01/19 Form 4 13/03/19 Form 3 

30/01/19 Form 5 20/03/19 Form 5 

06/02/19 Lower 6 27/03/19 Lower 6 

13/02/19 Upper 6 03/04/19 Upper 6 

 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

24/04/19 Form 2 12/06/19 Form 2 

01/05/19 Form 3 19/06/19 Form 4 

08/05/19 Activity Week 26/06/19 Form 1 

15/05/19 Form 1 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  10/07/19 F3 



 

 

 

 

Clubs and Activities –Autumn Term 2018-19 

 
To start week commencing Monday 5

th
 November 2018 unless stated. 

 

  Location  

Day Time Hall/Gym Outside Classroom Staff 

Monday 1.00-1.30 Jnr Choir – (F4-U6) Mrs Cartwright 

Mrs Lorimer 

 3.30-4.30 Table Tennis  

(L6-U6) 

  Miss Raw 

 

 3.30-4.30   Lego Club  

(F4-F5) 

Mrs Cardus 

 3.30-4.30   Homework 

clinic (L6-U6) 

Mrs Arnold 

 

 3.30-4.30 Young Voices   Mrs Lorimer 

 4.30-5.40 Dance (F4-F5)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Tuesday 3.30-5.30 Gym Club   Mrs Waters 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Wednesday 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 2.10-2.30 Table Tennis  

(F2-F3) 

  Miss Raw 

 3.30-4.15 Table Tennis 

(F4-F5) 

  Miss Raw 

Mrs Mulligan 

 3.30-5.20 Ballet   Mrs Prescott 

 3.30-5.30  Fixtures  Mr Saunders 

Mr Walker 

Mrs Smith 

 7.00-8.00p.m Leavers’ Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

Thursday 8.00-9.00 Dance (F2-F3)   Mrs Hudson 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-4.15  Activ-8 

(F1) 

 Mrs Kernick 

Mrs Wilson 

 9-12.30 Voice works   Mrs Cartwright 

 3.30-4.15   STEM club (F3) Mrs Moffat 

 3.30-4.30  Football club 

(F2-U6) 

 Mr Walker 

Mr Saunders 

Mr Rawling 

 3.30-4.30  Netball club 

(F3-U6) 

 Mrs Smith 

Miss wright 

 

 

Friday 8.00-8.30 Jnr Running Club. 

(F4-U6) 

Mr Walker 

 

 9-12.30 Keyboard   Mrs Cartwright 

 1.00-1.30 Dance   Mrs Hudson 

 3.30-5.00 Dance (L6-U6)   Mrs Hudson 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Infant Book Folders 

 

These are now back in stock and are priced £6.50 if anyone needs one. 

 

Spring Term Invoice 

 

Your Spring Term Invoices have been sent out this week (January 2019 – April 2019) and if you settle your 

account before 14
th

 December, you will be entitled to a 1% discount.  If any invoices are not showing the 

deduction, please ask me for discounted amount! 

 

Mrs S Wright 

 

 

New Sports Kit 

Over the past couple of winters we have been trialling a wind/rain proof tracksuit top with the staff. We 

are now happy to recommend these to you for optional sports and outdoor wear (Note: Not to replace the 

duffle coat or blazer). The items need ordering online with Pendle https://lady-lane-park-

school.footballkit.co.uk/ priced from £18.24 plus delivery. Pendle have advised us that delivery costs are 

cheaper when ordering more than one, so maybe order with a friend to reduce costs. 

   

 

 

Forest School Packed Lunches 

 

Please remember we are a nut free school when preparing packed lunches for Forest School.  This also 

includes Nutella.  There have been occasions recently where parents have forgotten, which could have 

been potentially dangerous for children with allergies.  Many thanks for your cooperation and continued 

support. 

 

Below is a great example of the kit needed for a day in the woods! 

 

 

                                        The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 



 

Sal’s Shoes 

 

 
 

We are collecting old and outgrown shoes for this charity which is run locally by Keighley Rotary Club.  

There will be a collection box at the front of school up until after Christmas (in case Santa any brings new 

shoes!).  This small gesture of giving away old shoes is a simple but effective way of helping less privileged 

children across the world. 

 

There are 300 million children in the world for whom walking with shoes is a rarity. This makes them 

extremely vulnerable to infection by parasites, such as hookworm; while injuries to the feet and ankles can 

lead to ulcers and other conditions which are almost always left untreated. Without shoes, many children 

are not permitted to attend school.  Crossing continents to make sure that your used, loved (and barely 

worn) outgrown children's shoes are delivered straight from you to those in need.  

 

Any shoes need to be paired up together either with an elastic band or the laces tied together and will be 

collected in January.  Thank you for your support! 

 

Advanced notice - Diary Dates 
  

Bingley Junior Gilbert & Sullivan Holiday Club (Yeoman of the Guard) 13th and 15th-18th April 2019 -  Show 

date 27th April, 2019 at Bingley Arts Centre. 
   

Spring Bank - Holiday Discovery Club - 3rd-6th June, 2019 
  

Please speak to me for more information. 

Mrs S Earl 

 

 

 

 

19.11.18 

 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

 

Friday 

Pasta with 

Homemade Tomato 

& Vegetable Sauce 

 

Salad Batons 

 

 

 

Fruit Mousse 

 

 

 

Cowboy Casserole 

 

 

 

Mashed Potatoes & 

Mixed Vegetables 

 

 

Fruity Trifle 

 

 

Chicken & Vegetable 

Pie / Quorn & 

Vegetable Pie 

 

Diced Roast 

Potatoes & Broccoli 

 

 

Steamed Syrup 

Sponge & Custard 

Pork Loin / 

Homemade 

Vegetalve Pasty 

 

Yorkshrie Pudding, 

Potatoes, 

Carrots/Swede 

 

Jam & Coconut 

Sponge 

 

 

Tuna Melts 

 

 

 

Baked Potato 

Wedges & 

Sweetcorn 

 

 

Cornflake Krispies 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Lady Lane Vs Bradford Grammar 

 

On Wednesday we went to Bradford Grammar to play Table Tennis. For many of the players it 

was their first time in a match. They played lots of games and improved enormously during the 

games. Their attitude towards their opponents was exemplary, they were focused and showed 

super potential for future matches.  I was very proud of them all. 

 

Results 

 

Yousuf Arshad won 4 games 

Harry Wilford won 3 games 

Joey Upton good scores but no wins 

Freddie Hodge 2 games 

Callum Earl 2 games 

Samuel Billington- Jones 1 game won 

Henry Hodge  good scores but no wins 

 

Congratulations to you all and thank you Mrs Hodge for helping with transport. 

 

Next match Tuesday 20
th

 November at Eldwick Primary School 

 

 

 

 

 

Friends of Lady Lane Park School Christmas Fair 

 

Chocolate competition 

 

We are holding our annual chocolate competition again this year.  Please send 

chocolately goodies into school from Monday 19
th

 November which will be used for 

the chocolate tombola.  These will be collected in School House coloured buckets in 

the front entrance.  The House which collects the most by weight will receive a 

yummy treat from The Friends! 

 

Raffle 

 

We have some fabulous prizes including a weekend family break, a meal for four,  

hampers and vouchers. 

 

 



 

 

This year we will be selling raffle tickets before the day of the fair.  We would be 

very grateful if you could help us by asking friends and family if they would like to 

purchase a ticket which are £1 each.  We will be sending home an envelope 

containing some tickets, if you would like to purchase some please write the 

purchasers name and contact number on the ticket and send back to Mrs Wright in 

the School Office with the correct money in a sealed envelope. 

 

Teddies and Toys 

 

We will be having a cuddly toy stall and also a toy tombola.  If you have any clean, 

good quality soft toys or any other toys/books that your children have grown out of, 

please could you donate them to this stall.  Please could you wash any soft toys 

before sending them in.  We will be collecting these from Monday 19
th

 November.  

Please either bring them into school or text Sarah on 07946 586061 to arrange a 

teddy/toy hand over! 

 

Help on the day 

 

If you were able to offer 1 hour of your time on Sunday 2
nd

 December between 

1.00pm -3.00pm to help run a stall, please could you text Sarah on 07946 586061.  

Your help would be most appreciated. 

 

Many thanks  

The Friends Of Lady Lane Park School & Nursery 
 

 

 

 


